
‘Very favourable accounts had been received from many of the masters of the 

attention paid to the scriptures by the seamen at leisure times’ 

(Hull Packet, 3 March 1818 ) 

HULL MARINE BIBLE ASSOCIATION 
Service being held on board a ship flying the bethel flag, part of the missionary trend that 

saw the development of bible societies [U DMS] 

Hull Packet, 3 Mar 1818 



In 1817 a Hull Marine Bible Association 

was formed, as a section of the Hull 

Auxiliary Bible Society, to provide reduced-

cost bibles to seafarers working out of the 

port of Hull.  

 

This development was part of a wider 

missionary trend towards the religious 

education of seamen for their own moral 

and spiritual self-improvement. 

 

The trend had begun with the Naval and 

Military Bible Society founded in 1779, 

whose objectives were stated as such: ‘For 

purchasing Bibles in order to be distributed 

among the British Soldiers and Seamen of 

the Navy, in order (by the blessing of God) 

to spread abroad Christian knowledge and 

reformation of manners’. 

 

Meetings of the Marine Bible Association 

were held at a boys’ school in Salthouse 

Lane before later moving to the Mariners’ 

Church on Prince’s Dock Side. 

Subscriptions to the association were 

taken up by merchant ship owners and 

fishing vessel owners who saw that the 

scheme could benefit their crews.  

Fact: In 1817, Hull Marine Bible Association was formed to provide cheap bibles for seafarers 

Hull Packet, 10 Mar 1823 



Fact: In 1843, Hull Marine Bible Association was discontinued and the remaining stock was sold off 

Whilst reports of the association’s 

meetings repeatedly remarked on the 

popularity and value of the work being 

undertaken, the same reports noted 

financial problems.  

 

Subscriptions apparently did not cover 

the outlay required by the association in 

order to purchase bibles and texts, and 

because they were sold at reduced 

prices this money was never recovered.  

On 16 June 1843, the local papers announced that 

the Hull Marine Bible Association was to be 

discontinued and the remaining stock was sold off. 

 

Whilst this early endeavour had failed, it was an 

important first step in the development of the 

more holistic seamen’s missionary societies that 

would emerge in the 19th century. 

Hull Packet, 16 Jun 1843 

Goodwill and Lawson Plan of Hull showing Salthouse Lane and the docks as 

they existed whilst the Marine Bible Association was operating, 1843 


